
HARDING TOWNSHIP 
BOARD OF HEALTH 

THURSDAY, MARCH 11, 2021 
Please join the meeting from your computer, tablet or smartphone. 

https://global.gotomeeting.com/join/289529853 

You can also dial in using your phone.  

(For supported devices, tap a one-touch number below to join instantly.) 

United States: +1 (669) 224-3412  

- One-touch: tel:+16692243412,,289529853# 

Access Code: 289-529-853 

 

Regular Meeting Minutes 
 

Dr. Cervone, Chair called the In-Person and GoToMeeting of the Harding Township Board of Health to 

order on March 11, 2021 at 7:30 p.m. and announced the meeting was called in accordance with the laws 

of the State of New Jersey.  Dr. Cervone asked the Secretary to call the roll. 
 

ROLL CALL:  

 

Secretary Sharp called the following Board of Health members in attendance.  

 

BOH Attendance:   Mr. Boyan, Dr. Kao (arrived at 7:45 pm), Mrs. DiTosto, Dr. Lacz, Mrs. 

McKittrick, Mr. Platt, and Dr. Cervone 

 

Absent:  None 

     

Health Department Attendance:  Mrs. Lisa Sharp and Mr. George Byrnes 

 

County of Morris Attendance:  Miss Casey Brady, REHS 

 

BOH Counsel:  Mr. Joseph Sordillo, Esq. 

 

Public:  None 
 

 

MINUTES OF FEBRUARY 11, 2021: 

 

Dr. Cervone asked if there were any questions with regard to the February 11, 2021 minutes.  Upon a 

motion made by Mrs. McKittrick, seconded by Dr. Lacz, and with votes of all ayes, Mr. Platt 

abstained, none opposed, the minutes for the February 11, 2021 meeting were accepted. 
 

 

MONTHLY REPORT FOR FEBRUARY 2021: 
 

Dr. Cervone asked if there were any questions regarding the monthly Health Department report for 

February 2021.   

 

Mrs. Sharp updated the Board of Health on the notice of violations the Municipality received regarding 

the environmental water samples for the Municipal Building.  Mrs. Sharp explained Miss Bourdony 

from Morris County has been assisting the Township.  Copies of all water testing reports conducted by 

Harding Township were forwarded to Miss Bourdony who responded to the NJ Bureau of Safe 

Drinking Water.  Miss Bourdony is awaiting their response. 
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With no further comments, Dr. Cervone asked for a motion to accept the February 2021 monthly 

Health Department report.  Upon a motion made by Mr. Platt, seconded by Mrs. McKittrick, and with 

a vote of all ayes, none opposed, the monthly Health Department report for February 2021 was 

accepted. 
 

 

COUNTY OF MORRIS MONTHLY REPORT OF ACTIVITIES FOR THE TOWNSHIP OF 

HARDING – FEBRUARY 2021: 
 

Dr. Cervone asked if there were any comments or questions with regard to the Morris County Monthly 

Report.   

 

Miss Brady reported that the immunization audits at the Harding Township School and Deep Roots 

School have been conducted and both are compliant.  The Health Educator updated all COVID-19 

educational materials and forwarded a copy to Harding (included in the meeting packet).  

 

A discussion ensued regarding the quarantine requirements.  It was suggested that if there are updated 

requirements, that they be posted on the Township website.   

 

A discussion ensued regarding the opening of the school and if the local Board of Health could assist 

with this.  Mr. Joe Sordillo, BOH Attorney, explained that once the executive orders are lifted, that the 

local Board of Health could assist.   

 

With no further comments a motion was made to accept the February 2021 Monthly County of Morris 

report by Mrs. McKittrick, seconded by Mr. Platt, and with a vote of all ayes, none opposed the 

monthly Morris County report for February 2021 was accepted. 
 

 

OTHER MATTERS AND HEARING PERSONS PRESENT: 
 

Seeing no further business, a motion to adjourn was duly made by Mrs. DiTosto, seconded by Dr. 

Lacz, and with a vote of all ayes, the meeting adjourned at 7:53 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 
 

Lisa A. Sharp 

Secretary, Board of Health 


